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 ,                                                    PRESIDENTS REPORT:                                  

The 1958 Packard Hawk 

Creative Marketing . . . or the Evil Twin? 

Last month, on the back cover of the May issue of SDC’s Turning Wheels magazine, I        

noticed a photo of a nice black and gold ’58 Packard Hawk.   At first glance, it closely        

resembled its half-brother, the Studebaker Golden Hawk . . . except for the unusual “fish 

mouth” grill design which gave the Packard a look that was quite distinctive.  About a 

week later, I received an e-mail from an acquaintance who, after a lengthy search, finally 

located his grandfather’s ’58 Packard Hawk, which was sold at auction twenty plus years 

ago to help settle the old gentleman’s estate.  So, two Packard Hawk “encounters” in a 

week got me thinking.  Just a coincidence?  Maybe there’s something up here . . . and I 

should do a little research on the odd and obscure Packard Hawk.   

Many of you will recall that, following Studebaker’s merger with Packard in 1954, things 

didn’t go according to plan.  Packard was fading fast and had lost much of the luxury car 

prestige it enjoyed for decades before--and  shortly after--WWII.  Sales volume was way 

down and the marque desperately needed a new V-8 to battle Cadillac, Lincoln and 

Chrysler. Studebaker was also challenged as the post-war seller’s market was over and 

they had experienced serious delays and quality issues working the bugs out of the new 

’53 Loewy designed cars.  Despite the striking new “European styling”, sales were well    

below expectations and profits equally slim.  

By 1955 the handwriting was on the wall.  The last true Packards rolled off the assembly line 

in Detroit as ’56 models.  And for the next two years the S-P Corporation would grapple with 

the future of the Packard brand while also trying to keep Studebaker viable given a serious 

economic recession, labor woes and epic price wars among the “Big Three” U.S. auto 

makers.  Within the S-P Corp., the Packard faithful still believed the name had value in the 

marketplace.  In desperation, and with almost no capital, it was decided to offer a few 

transitional Packard models based on “upscaled” Studebaker products.  Perhaps this tactic 

would buy the company enough time to stabilize and launch a new generation of fine 

Packards.  The ‘58 Packard Hawk was to be the “poster child” for 

these improvised Packard models . . . and it was obvious the S-P 

purse strings were extremely tight! 

Without belaboring the point, the ’58 Packard Hawk was a very 

mildly modified Studebaker Golden Hawk.   Aside from the      

aforementioned “fish mouth” fiberglass nose, cosmetic tweaks for 

differentiation included a rather nifty “continental spare” dish 

mounted on the trunk lid, a large (but non-functional) hood 

scoop, plush leather interior and unique, exterior padded arm 

rests on the door ledges outside the windows.  Naturally, Packard 

badging and wheel covers were applied, and the S-P (Studie) 

supercharged 289 provided the power.  
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The Standard Catalog of American Cars 1946-1975 reports that the ’58 Packard Hawk carried a sticker price of $3,995 and a 

total of 588 units were built.  By contrast, the ’58 Stude Golden Hawk carried an MSRP under $3,300 (although I gather some up

-grades could have been added at extra cost).  The Standard Catalog indicates 878 Golden Hawks were built for 1958.  And 

since the Golden Hawk only outsold the higher priced Packard Hawk by a surprisingly narrow 3 to 2 margin, I’d have to     

presume the Packard didn’t steal many customers from Studebaker . . . but actually bolstered S-P’s overall sales of this pricey, 

high-performance model.   

So who, you might ask, would have bought a ’58 Packard Hawk when the well-known (and better looking!) Studebaker   

Golden Hawk could have been purchased for considerably less?   I’m guessing a fair number went to owners of Packard 

dealerships who correctly surmised this would be Packard’s last gasp and wanted to own a copy of the final, top-of-the-line 

offering.   Others likely went to wealthy doctors, lawyers and business executives who had once been loyal Packard          

customers and now couldn’t resist the tug of nostalgia---and, perhaps, the chance to own a rare, distinctive “sports car” that 

might increase in value over time.  Interestingly, I’ve read that some of these “fish mouth” Packard Hawks languished in  

dealerships for a year or more.  And this certainly didn’t help Studebaker as the S-P Corp. tried to work with dealers to        

liquidate discontinued Packard inventory through 1959 . . . and perhaps even into 1960.   

PRESIDENTS REPORT CONTINUED FROM PREVIUOS PAGE. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE!!    The location has been changed for our July 

14th Gateway Chapter meeting.   The meeting will now be held at Wente’s 

Food Shack & Saloon located at 18000 Chesterfield Airport Rd., 

63005  (www.wentes.com).  The meeting will begin at 1:30.   Drive your Studie 

if you can--We look forward to seeing you there!

http://www.wentes.com/
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Studebaker 

started May 

1936 with 8 

greater St. 

Louis area 

Studebaker 

dealerships. 

Studebaker 

had #1.   

Arthur R. 

Lindburg, 

Inc.,         

exclusive St. 

Louis       

Studebaker 

Distributor, 

Grand and 

Lindell, St. 

Louis, MO., 

#2. Reihl  

Motor Co., 

Webster 

Groves, MO., 

#3. OSCAR 

G. SNIPEN, 

Inc., 5180 

Delmar 

Blvd., St. 

Louis, MO.  

#4. Franke 

Motor Sales, 

4811 Delmar, 

St. Louis, 

MO.  #5. Le-

land-Kreid              

Motor, Alton, 

IL. #6. Endres   

Motor Sales, 

Belleville, IL., 

#7. Kasey 

Motor Co., 

Studebaker-

Packard, 

5626 Gravois 

Rd. St. Louis, 

MO.  #8. 

Cookson 

Motor Co. 

1131 St. Louis 

Ave., East St. Louis, IL.. On 6/16/1936 Advance Motor Co., Madison IL., was added giving Studebaker 9 dealerships in the 

greater St. Louis area according to the official  Studebaker factory backed advertisements in the Post-Dispatch. i just noticed 

via Google Earth that the #7. Kasey Motor Co., Studebaker-Packard, 5626 Gravois Rd. St. Louis, MO., dealership building is 

right next to and physically attached to the building that Ben Lindenbusch would use for his last Studebaker dealership on 

5616 Gravois  

The ad above right appeared in the St. Louis Post-Dispatch on 9/12/1936.  
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The above ads from top left to right and clockwise appeared 

in the St. Louis Post-Dispatch on 5/13/1936, 5/26/1936 and  

6/11/1936. 

 

Rd.  What are the odd’s of that happening?  Truth    

really is stranger than fiction sometimes.  I do know the 

inside service facilities of that former Kasey Motor Co. 

Studebaker/Packard dealership building was used for 

service by both the latter Chevy dealership, Ben     

Lindenbusch Studebaker and the current Southside 

City Speed Shop that presently occupies the location. 

I did notice one HUGE change during the months of 

May and June of 1936.  Suddenly the Studebaker    

factory backed no less than 7 huge quarter page ad’s 

in the Post-Dispatch newspaper.  Before now                

Studebaker had only ran one quarter page ad for the 

whole year on 2/25/1936!  Studebaker had only run 15 

quarter page ad’s for the whole 1935 calendar year 

and here, out of no where they suddenly post 7 ad’s.  

What gives?  I have no idea except for the facts the 

Studebaker factory suddenly has some money, the 

greater St. Louis area dealers have shown suddenly 

they are not invincible.  So maybe Studebaker finally 

decided they had better start giving them a little    

marketing support now that they can?  That’s my 

guess anyway based on what little facts I have. 



5 

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED:  

5 

 

The above ads appeared  From top left to right and clockwise in the 

St. Louis Post-Dispatch on 6/16/1936, 6/23/1936 and 6/9/1936. 

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE: 

Newspaper advertising was number 1 for automakers at this 

time and Studebaker was definitely making up for lost time 

during May and June here.  These new owners of older             

Studebaker franchises/locations plus the owners of all-new 

franchise locations had to be pleased with this new           

merchandising support from the Studebaker factory.        

Especially after almost nothing was done during the first 4 

months of 1936. 

Meanwhile Studebaker President Paul G. Hoffman reported 

that May, 1936 factory sales and dealer deliveries in the USA 

of 8,440 exceeded every one of the preceding 81 months.  

That’s almost 7 years of single months of deliveries.  Sales 

were slowly getting better for Studebaker and most        

manufacturers except for Hupmobile, Graham ,                  

Pierce-Arrow and a few other of the undercapitalized,            

Independents who were destined to soon go out of business 

after the second stock market crash in 1938 or soon after.   

As for Studebaker’s newest dealership on the east side, #9. 

Advantage Motor Co., Madison IL..  I’m not certain if that 

dealership is really brand new or if the Studebaker factory 

has decided to just now start counting it as a greater St.  

Louis area dealership since the closing of the Hammond 

Motor Co., in Granite City, Il.?  It’s no secret the financing for 

the sale of #8. Cookson Motor Co. 1131 St. Louis Ave., East St. 

Louis, IL. fell through and since then Cookson Motor  
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YOUR MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER 2024 OFFICERS AND CONTACT INFORMATION: 

MEMBERSHIP/SECRETARY:                    Louetta Bushdiecker,  louettabushdiecker@att.net      (636) 448-0767 

PRESIDENT, EDITOR, WEBMASTER:        Ben Alspach                 thealspachs@comcast.net         (770) 362-6734  

VICE-PRESIDENT:                                  Gary Krautmann,           gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net    (314)-308-4788   

TREASURER:                                           Phil Hendrickson,          fishnphil1@aol.com                     (314)-420-4114 

CHAPTER HISTORIAN:                           Milt Yoder,                     mryoder@swbell.net,                  (314) 842-5739 

Visit the  MO/IL Gateway SDC Chapter of the SDC at: www.gatewaysdc.org  

Visit the International Studebaker Drivers Club at: http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/index.asp 

Visit the Avanti Owners Association International at: http://www.aoai.org/ 

Visit the Studebaker National Museum online at: www.studebakermuseum.org 

                                                                                                  STUDEBAKER ONLINE 
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The above articles appeared in the St. Louis Post-Dispatch from top left to right and clockwise on 6/14/1936, 

6/14/1936,6/5/1936 and 6/14/1936.  

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED:  

Companies name placement at the bottom of ad’s placed by the Studebaker factory in the           

Post-Dispatch has been inconsistent.  There have been times when I’ve the name has been             

missing for a few months leading me to believe the dealership went out of business.  Only for me 

to see the name pop up once again at the bottom of ad’s forcing me to go back and re-write and 

update my text.  I’m not sure Studebaker was certain exactly how fiscally stable Cookson Motor 

Co. was at this time.  Adding Advantage Motor Co., Madison IL. Gave them another, hopefully 

more stable location, on the east side just in case Cookson Motor Co. was unable to find a new 

buyer or new financing.   

Everything is definitely starting to get more chaotic economically for Studebaker dealers.  More 

like I was expecting things to be for auto dealers suddenly thrown into the worst economic           

conditions in US history.  Overall though they are still doing better than I thought they would and 

collectively they are still performing far more competently than the Studebaker factory did! 

mailto:thealspachs@comcast.net
mailto:gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net
http://www.gatewaysdc.org/
http://www.studebakermuseum.org/
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MINUTES FOR THE SUNDAY, MAY 19, 2024 MEETING OF THE MISSOURI/ILLINOIS 

“GATEWAY” CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB 

The Missouri/Illinois Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club gathered at 1:00pm at Helen  

Fitzgerald’s Irish Pub & Grill at 3650 S. Lindbergh Blvd, Sunset Hills, Missouri 63127. 

Members present: Ben Alspach, Phil Hendrickson, Ray Hobert, Gary Krautmann, Denny and Susan    

LaBantschnig, Paul Regna, Lew Schucart, Virgil and Peg Studebaker, Jeff Wassilak, and Milt Yoder.    

Also, Guest Kit Alspach (Ben’s son) was present. 

Chapter President, Ben Alspach called the meeting to order at 1:15pm. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Ben referred to the minutes from the last meeting March 10 published in the May-June Steering Wheel 

and requested revisions or additions. There were none. Denny LaBantschnig made a motion to accept 

the minutes as published. Paul Regna seconded. A vote was taken, and the motion was approved. 

Ben asked Chapter Treasurer Phil Hendrickson for a report. Phil said the checking account balance of 

$6,292.69 was the same as published in the latest newsletter. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report 

was made by Paul Regna and seconded by Peg Studebaker. A vote was taken, and the motion was 

approved. 

Ben asked for a discussion on using or donating a portion of the treasury. The chapter previously    

sponsored the Packard Predictor at the Studebaker National Museum. There seemed to be a          

consensus to possibly adopt another vehicle, preferably a Studebaker. Ben asked Jeff Wassilak to    

Investigate the availability and procedure.  Jeff agreed.  

The President asked Jeff Wassilak, Zone Coordinator for a report. Jeff mentioned the passing of Duane 

Miller, former Upper Mississippi Valley Zone Coordinator. Recently opened exhibitions at the Missouri 

History Museum located in Forest Park are “The 1904 World’s Fair” and “Eads Bridge at 150”. Of note   

Studebaker made history having the only horse drawn and horseless vehicles on display at the World’s 

Fair in St, Louis. These exhibitions are open       

Tuesdays through  Sundays 10am to 5pm at no 

charge. 

Ben asked about member Brad Bez status.  Lew 

said Brad was having health issues and requested 

help with his auto repair/restoration business.   

Lew thought someone affiliated with McPherson 

College automobile restoration program was 

helping.  

Ben asked who planned to attend the Swap Meet 

in South Bend, IN. on May 31 to June 1. Virgil and 

Peg Studebaker said they planned to attend.   

 

MINUTES FOR THE 5/19/24 MO/IL “GATEWAY’ CHAPTER SDC MEETING  AT FITZGERALD’S BY: Louetta Bushdiecker 

 

MINUTES CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE: 
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Members who are planning to attend the International Meet June 25-29 at Dubuque, IA. are Milt 

Yoder, Gary Krautmann and Don Hart.  Gary & Don will travel together. 

Ben announced the next meeting is scheduled for 1pm, July 14 at Murphy’s Bar and Grill, 1229  

Castilian Arcade & Plaza, Creve Coeur. UPDATE- Ben was contacted by this venue May 23 with news 

they have closed their kitchen.  A different location will be sought and announced.  Updated info 

elsewhere in this issue! 

Our annual picnic will be held Sunday September 8th beginning 11:30am at Sylvan Spring Park,        

Artillery Shelter.  Officers to be elected.  Phil Hendrickson announced he wants to end his run as    

Treasurer.  President Ben Alspach and Vice President Gary Krautmann said they are also willing to pass 

their positions to others.  

NEW BUSINESS   

Gary Krautmann invited members to his house for Webster Groves 4th of July parade.  Bring a food side 

or dessert to share and arrive by 9:00am.  The parade passes by his street beginning about 10:30AM.   

Please notify Gary if you plan to attend.     

Milt Yoder made a motion the meeting adjourn.  Seconded by Ray Hobert.  The motion passed and 

the meeting adjourned at about 2:30pm. 

Submitted by Jeff Wassilak for Secretary Louetta Bushdiecker 

MINUTES CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE: 

MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB FREE CLASSIFIEDS 

AUTOMOTILE APPRAISAL SERVICE,1164 Arbor Place Drive, St. Louis, MO 63088, Member International Society of Appraisers, The personal  

property specialists of antique, classic, sport, muscle, replica’s, foreign cars-trucks.  Call Carl T. Roedel Jr., ISA AM, (314) 821-4015, cell: (314) 

808-7838, autoappraisal7@sbcglobal.net 

BEZ AUTO ALCHEMY Classic car restoration services specializing in Avanti & Studebaker vehicles. Cell: (573)-318-8948, email:                      

bez-hawk@outlook.com  

STUDEBAKER/AVANTI MECHANIC: James Moore near Springfield, IL, Call: (708)-856-6932  

JIMS SALES & SERVICE: All types of antique auto radio repair &  service including upgrading to modern stereo, 455 North Gerdes street, 

Breese, IL, 62230, Call at: (618)-526-8492 

NEW PORT ENGINEERING, custom replacements for vacuum wiper systems in classic cars and trucks, 2760 Newport Rd,, Washington MO 

63090. phone: (636) 239-1698, https://newportwipers.com/           

ST. PETERS GARAGE, INC., 108 Main ST., ST. Peters, MO 63378, 636-278-3841, http://www.stpetersgarage.com/, Member Tony Stoverink said 

they did a great job on his Studebaker business coupe and worked well with supplier Studebaker International. 

TAYLOR LOCK & KEY SERVICE: 512 W. Gallatin St., Vandalia, IL 624-71, Phone: (618)-283-0421, Cell: (618)-367-1913 

WILLIAMS AUTO DETAIL Top notch paint detailing by hand .  You will not believe how he can make tired paint look like new.1002 Hanley  

Industrial Ct., Brentwood, MO 63144, phone: (636)-851-7333 or (314)-733-5212, email: www.williamsautodetail.com or                                            

info@williamsautodetail.com          

SPARKS TIRE & AUTO All types of new and antique auto repair. (636)-945-5900 or www.sparkstireandauto.com 7:30 am to 5 pm M-F, 1665 

Scherer Pkwy, St. Charles, MO 63303, ASE Master Certified 

 

Just before going to press Lew Schucart notified the chapter and Editor/President Ben Alspach that the chapter 

had received a second place award in the JUNIOR BI-MONTHLY DIVISION for the Missouri-Illinois “Gateway” 

chapter ‘Steering Wheel’ newsletter. The newsletter had received a 87.5 score for the Junior 2nd award.         

Congratulations to Ben and to the chapter and the members who contribute articles to the newsletters success!

MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER STEERING WHEEL NEWSLETTER WINS AWARD!    

mailto:bez-hawk@outlook.com
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Report #1 

From Jeff Wassilak, Missouri Regional Manager, Studebaker Drivers Club, 9423 Trillium Drive, Saint Louis, MO 63126-2839.      

Telephone: 314-849-0591, Cell phone: 314-580-3753, Email: cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net. 

Some Studebaker, Packard and Avanti history this month of May: May 9, 1961 Lark V8s place 1st and 2nd in 4100 mile      

Trans-Canada Rally., May 12, 1959 100,000th Lark built., May 15, 1936 2.5:1 scale big wooden 1931 Studebaker Roadster at 

Proving Grounds was intentionally demolished by setting on fire., May 19, 1967 Studebaker acquires Wagner Electric          

Corporation., May 21, 1937 Studebaker becomes a union shop, UAW #5., May 26, 1844 Jacob Studebaker born., May 30, 1924 

Studebaker Special driven by Early Campbell finishes 2nd in Indianapolis 500.                                                                                      

Obituary of Duane Miller, former Upper Mississippi Valley Zone Coordinator and member of Avanti Owners Association        

International.  Duane R. Miller, 81, a resident of Eldridge, Iowa passed away on Wednesday, May 1, 2024, at the Clarissa Cook 

Hospice House in Bettendorf, Iowa. Duane was also a member of the Quad-Cities Antique Ford Club, the Studebaker Drivers 

Club, the Big 6 River Bend Chapter of the SDC and the Avanti Owners Association International. For many years, he served as 

the Upper Mississippi Valley Zone Coordinator for the Studebaker Drivers Club. He restored and owned several interesting  

automobiles in his lifetime.  

From YouTube What it's Like "1951 Studebaker Commander, Bullet Nose".  Duration is 17 minutes 53 seconds. 

URL: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lkK3JRaY8XQ 

From YouTube What it's Like "1951 Studebaker Commander, Bullet Nose".  Duration is 17 minutes 53 seconds. 

URL: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SPJUp_3Wwbc 

For this and future months: I encourage your chapter to reach out and contact all NEW members in the Member Reports in 

your region. Also, why not contact RENEWED SDC members who are not current members of your chapter? Ask them about 

their interest in Studebaker, then invite them to upcoming local events. I believe telephone calls or voice mail messages are 

more effective than emails, which can be easily forgotten. Follow up an initial contact with a mailed newsletter and/or an 

email (with newsletter or calendar of upcoming events attached.) If their name is on the EXPIRED list, I suggest contacting 

them and asking why they did not renew. If you know them tell them they are missed and invite them to chapter events as a 

guest. Again follow up with a newsletter by mail. I believe cordial persistence (and don't let rejection stop you) can                   

produce some positive responses.  Best wishes, Jeff Wassilak                                                                                                                  

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————-

Report #2                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Studebaker, Packard and Avanti history this month of June: June 1, 1961 Studebaker-Packard awarded $21 Million contract 

for military trucks., June 19, 1972 SASCO Studebaker owned parts supplier closes., June 20, 1956 Last Packard built in Detroit, 

MI.  Production moves to South Bend, I., June 21, 1942 First prototype Weasel built., June 21, 1852 H & C Studebaker          

Blacksmiths complete their first wagon., June 22, 1954 Announcement of Studebaker-Packard merger., June 30, 1969         

Studebaker Worthington vacates Administration Building.                                                                                                                    

The Missouri May report has 0 N0 members and 3 EXPIRED member (located in Independence, Salem, and Lees Summit).    

The Illinois May report has 1 NEW member (located in Collinsville, Eugene Buffard, Sangamomananeicloud.com) and 4 EX-

PIRED members (located in Huntley, Aurora, Alhambra, and Lombard).  

From Studebaker National Museum "Explore the Collection:  1928 Fire Truck" by Kyle Sater.  Duration 3 minutes, 50 seconds.   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0MxQDRDZGkQ                                                                                                                              

From Studebaker National Museum "Speaker Series:  The Speedway's Studebakers" by Andrew Beckman.  Duration 46 

minutes, 30 seconds.                                                                                                                                                                                    

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qSuTLObzvRs&t=25s                                                                                                                      

From Hemmings Daily May 15, 2024 "Chrysler's 1960 Valiant Was a Cleaver Compact" by Mark J. McCourt.  Note Studebaker 

Lark and Virgil Exner mentioned.                                                                                                                                                                 

https://www.hemmings.com/stories/chrysler-s-1960-valiant-was-a-clever-compact/?

utm_medium=email&utm_source=EDaily&utm_campaign=2024-05-

15&uemlid=fa64fdcd0ca47f9cebc2c505714c3bdac7be7d66f967761ac315a5c42de9c619 

mailto:cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net


10 10 

 

     2024 MO/IL GATEWAY STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 REPORT  

Sunday, July 14-1:30PM. The Gateway Chapter will meet at  Wente’s Food Shack & Saloon, 18000 Chesterfield Airport Rd. 

Chesterfield, MO 63005,  www.wentes.com .  Drive your Stude if you can---look forward to seeing you there!  Contact: Ben 

Alspach 770-362 6734   Email:  thealspachs@comcast.net    Website:  www.gatewaysdc.org 

Avanti Owners Association International again wheels into Metro Detroit, the host city of our international convention in 

2024.   Next year’s host hotel is Embassy Suites Detroit-Livonia/Novi, conveniently located 21 minutes from the Detroit Metro 

Airport, 28 minutes to Detroit’s downtown and 22 minutes to The Henry Ford – home of Greenfield Village and Henry Ford     

Museum,  Host hotel rooms are guaranteed at the published rates and will be accepted at those rates until August 10; after 

August 10, rooms will be on an “as available basis.”  So, until September 2024 watch this spot for updates: https://

aoai.org/2024-aoai-meet-information-and-schedule/ 

Sunday, September/8th, 11:30 AM, Our Chapter Picnic and our September Chapter Meeting at Sylvan Springs Park near Jeffer-

son  Barracks – Artillery Shelter – 300 Halsey Rd., St. Louis, MO 63125. Chapter picnic/auction/September chapter meeting, 

Food, fun Studebakers, Avanti’s and fellowship.  For info, contact Ben Alspach @ 770-362-6734,  Email: theal-

spachs@comcast.net, Chapter will provide sub lunches in a bag and can soda as in the past Just bring portable seating if 

desired and Stude parts/memorabilia for the auction. 

Sunday, September/29th, from 9 AM until 4:30 PM, The 37th Annual Oktoberfest Antique Car Show hosted by the First      

Capitol Classics Auto Club in St. Charles, MO on Main Steet in St. Charles, MO. There is a $25 entry fee.   

 

MO-IL Gateway Chapter SDC July-August 2024 Treasurer’s Report 

As of today June 19, 2024,  we have received 2024 Dues 

from 26 members, we still have 2 members from last year 

that have not yet renewed their membership for 2024. We 

have added 2 new members this year, if you have not met 

them yet, please make it a point to introduce yourself and 

welcome Virgil and Margaret Studebaker and Nick Tosie.  

The current Enterprise Bank Account Balance is: $6,292.69 

Dues can be mailed to: Phil Hendrickson, 1338 Pine Drive, 

Arnold, MO 63010   

Additional contact information: Phone: 314-420-4114                                                                                             

Email: fishnphil1@aol.com  

Phil Hendrickson  - Treasurer  

http://www.wentes.com/
mailto:thealspachs@comcast.net
http://www.gatewaysdc.org/
mailto:fishnphil1@aol.com
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        2024 INTERNATIONAL  SDC MEMBERSHIP FORM.   

2024 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB  

                                                                           

                                             

Name_____________________________________________________________________Phone_____________________________________________ 

 

Address______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City___________________________________________________________________State _____________Zip___________________________________ 

 

Email address: ______________________________________________Spouse’s Name ___________________________________________________ 

 

Studebakers Owned __________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It is required that you be a member of The International Studebaker Drivers Club. 

Are you presently a member of the National SDC? 

Yes __________________Member Number_____________________________________________________________________ No _______________ 

Would you be willing to serve as a Chapter Officer or in some other capacity? 

Yes_______________ No______________         If "YES," in what capacity? 

Send Application and Check for $ 25.00 Made Out to “The Missouri/Illinois Gateway Chapter, Studebaker Drivers Club”. (Non-

refundable) Membership Fee to: PHIL HENDRICKSON, 1338 PINE DRIVE, ARNOLD, MO 63010, 636-461-1633, 

fishnphil1@aol.com,      (Do NOT Send Cash) 

http://www.studebakerclubs.com/sdc/signup.htm
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—————————————————————————————————————-- 

     

   Ed Meyer                                                                                       STAMP 

   708 Lynn Haven Lane                                                                      

   Hazelwood, MO 63042-3413 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The MO/IL Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club is the officially chartered representative of the Studebaker 

Drivers Club for the Greater St. Louis Missouri and southern Illinois areas. We are dedicated to the preservation of Stu-

debaker vehicles although ownership of one is not a requirement for chapter membership. Membership in the Interna-

tional Studebaker Drivers Club is also required and applications for both can be found in this newsletter. Both the MO/IL 

Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club and the International Studebaker Drivers Club sponsor meets, car 

shows, offer technical assistance, and help in locating parts and vehicles---along with great fellowship. The Steering 

Wheel bi-monthly newsletter is the official publication of the MO/IL Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club. 

Members may place classified ads in the Steering Wheel for free. Reprinting of any articles contained within is granted 

to any SDC related organization. Neither the club nor the editor is responsible for the accuracy of 

the classified ads.  Ads will be placed as long as needed but notification to the editor once the item has been sold 

is requested. All submissions to the Steering Wheel are appreciated and will be included as space and relevance 

allow. The Steering Wheel goes to press on the 20th of the month prior to release of the following bi-monthly issue. 
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